
Dear parents and families,
 
It’s hard to believe we are coming to the end of the first half term of this academic year
already. It has been super to see the children settle back into school so smoothly, and as
always, their enthusiasm for learning has been a pleasure to see. 

This term the children’s learning has been based on the topic ‘Food, Glorious Food! Can we
grow it? Can we cook it? Shall we eat it?’ This cross curricular topic has provided a wealth of
opportunities for the children to learn about where food comes from. We have explored
how things grow, the nutritional values of different foods, and the children have all
developed the skills of instructional writing at different levels of challenge. We will share
this learning with you during out Coed-Y-Lan Food Fair on Friday. The topic will continue
next term when the children will go on to investigate food sustainability.

This term we have been lucky enough that Rhys from Bearfoot and Beyond has delivered
outdoor learning to all the children from Year 1-6, working in our garden area and
developing the children’s understanding of habitats. We are grateful to the PTA for funding
the sessions, and hopeful that further sessions with Rhys will be arranged later in the year.

We were delighted to see so many parents and families join us for our MacMillan coffee
afternoon at the start of term where we raised £438 for this important charity. Thank you
very much for your support. 

We also wish to thank everyone who supported our sponsored walk last term. The
playground markings have been laid and have really brightened up the playground. It’s
lovely to see the children thoroughly enjoying using them during break and lunchtimes. 

Mrs Davies has joined us as Acting Deputy Head this term and has been a great addition to
our team. Mrs Boulton and Mrs Davies have worked hard over the summer to develop the
nursery and reception outdoor area which has significantly improved the outdoor learning
provision. 

We received another very positive monitoring visit from Estyn last week and await their
report. We hope to be able to share this with you very soon.

Have a happy half term, we look forward to welcoming the children back in school on
Tuesday 5th November (Inset Monday 4th November).

Mrs Evans
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Bearfoot and Beyond

If you have children in year 1 upwards, you will almost
certainly have heard them talking excitedly about their time
outdoors with Rhys from Bearfoot and Beyond. With the
support of the PTA, we have been fortunate enough to
provide the children with weekly outdoor learning sessions in
our wonderful garden. There has been habitat exploration and
making, classification of plants and animals, fire-building,
s’more making and eating, conservation work, and
improvements to the garden to name a few of the wonderful
experiences they’ve enjoyed. The children have also brought
their outdoor learning indoors, using the data collected in the
garden with Rhys to support their numeracy, literacy, and
digital skills across the curriculum. 

The Bearfoot vision is, ‘to encourage the finding of,
exploration, enjoyment, enrichment and protection of our
outdoor environments.’ Our pupils will testify to that.



Morfydd Owen Parade

Dosbarthau Helyg and Castan
joined countless other pupils

from local schools for an
exciting walk through the

streets and parks of
Pontypridd wearing a
spectacular array of

homemade hats.  This special
parade was in celebration of

the life and work of local
musician and composer

Morfydd Owen, whose work
continues to influence Welsh

music today. 

Urdd Jambori

Our children from years 3 and
4 were lucky enough to go to
the Urdd Jambori last month.

The Jambori is an exciting
Welsh language event where

children from schools all over
south Wales get together to

sing and dance, and be
entertained by characters

from Welsh television
programmes as a celebration

of our Welsh language. There’s
lots of fun and laughter to be
had at the Jambori. Joiwch!



Curriculum: Reading 

Children continue to practise reading every day at Coed-y-Lan
through a carousel of reading activities.  Our focus  is to ensure

that all pupils are able to enjoy the benefits of reading and develop
a sound understanding of what they read, rather than focusing on

pace and fluency only. A broad and deep reading skill-set is the key
to success!  

Join us on Wednesday 13th November to find out more about how
to support your children with reading at our workshop for parents.

Curriculum: Phonics and Spelling

This half term we have made some adjustments to the way we
teach reading and spelling. Pupils in Dosbarthau Celyn, Helyg, and
Castan are taught in small groups for phonics, meaning that they
can be taught specific sounds at a stage and pace well-suited to
their needs. In Helyg and Castan, the sounds the pupils are learning
in their groups inform the spellings they bring home, enabling them
to practise and understand how and when to use the sounds in
different words. For example, pupils are taught that the sound ‘ll’
usually comes at the end of a word, whereas ‘l’ on its own is usually
found at the beginning or middle of a word.  

In Dosbarthau Bedw and Derwen, pupils are also taught specific
spelling rules which they practise using and applying throughout
the week. We have moved away from lists of words in isolation, to
ensure that pupils are able to apply the rules to new words and in
the context of their independent writing. 



Welsh National
Opera

Way back towards the
start of term, our lucky

year 5 pupils were
whisked off to the Wales
Millennium Centre for a

concert by the Welsh
National Opera, who

performed a selection of
music that the pupils
thoroughly enjoyed.

Remembrance Sunday

This year we are going to join the RCT and Pontypridd Town Council,
Remembrance Day Service and Parade on Sunday 10th November. If
you would like to join us please meet us at 10.20am by the old Marks

and Spencer Bridge into the park. The parade will line up at 10.25am by
the tennis courts and at 10.35am will march through Ynysangharad War
Memorial Park along an 870m route. A short service will be held at the

War Memorial to include the laying of wreaths and a two-minute silence
at 11am.



Safeguarding 

Safeguarding is a priority at Coed-y-Lan Primary and we are
committed to ensuring the welfare and safety of all children in our
school. Our school follows the Rhondda Cynon Taf Safeguarding
Children’s Board procedures. The Designated Senior Person in
charge of safeguarding is myself, Mrs. Evans.  If you have concerns
about a child’s welfare, these should be directed me or in my
absence, the Deputy Designated Senior Person who is Mrs Judith
Davies (Deputy Head). There are many posters around the school
alerting the school community to be aware of the signs and
symptoms of abuse. These posters also display contact
information. 



Attendance and Punctuality

At Coed-y-Lan we want to promote good attendance for all children. It is
so important that children come to school every day, on time and ready
to learn so that they can access a high-quality education and reach their
full potential. Every day counts. You would be surprised how quickly a
missed day here and there add up.

We have also noticed a growing number of children arriving at school
late in the mornings. By missing the first 20 minutes of school, your child
is missing their spelling or phonics session. This is a very important part
of our daily teaching and missing it could impact on your child’s learning. 

To ensure there is a consistent approach to punctuality we want to
clarify the procedures.

8.50-9.00am Parents bring children to school, and when the bell rings at
9am  the children line up and enter school with their classes.
9.00-9.05am A member of staff will be at the side door to let children
who are up to 5 minutes late in. 
9.05am onwards The side door will be closed and won’t be able to be
answered as all staff will need to start their phonics/ spelling sessions.
Anyone arriving after 9.05 will need to come to the main reception door
and complete a late slip with Mrs Owen, this will be recorded as a late
mark on the register. 
9.30am register is closed for the morning session.

Our aim in Coed-y-Lan is to work WITH families to improve attendance
and punctuality, so if you need our support, please get in touch.



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY



WHAT THE CHILDREN THINK. . . 

Baking and making jam
because it was fun and we

made memories. 

What was your favourite
learning experience this

half term? 

Bearfoot and Beyond with
Rhys because we built lots of

things like the beetle bank
which helps to give wildlife a

habitat.

Learning how to use a
Chromebook and going to

the Jambori Writing a hot write for my
instructional writing.  I

included all the skills we
learnt about (my favourite

was the catchy title).

Making pumpkin soup and
serving food at the

festival.



WHAT THE CHILDREN THINK. . . 

Being kind to other children.
Letting people play with my toys.
Helping other people by teaching

them skills.

Respect has been our focus value
this half term.  What does respect
mean to you?  How do you show
respect to others at Coed-y-Lan?

Treat people kindly without
thinking what we will get

back. 

We respect school
property by looking after

it.  
Give eye contact.

Not laughing if people get
an answer wrong.

I say please and thank you
and listen when someone
speaks.   Treat people the

way you want to be treated.






